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                              Rush Common School Newsletter 
 

Friday 10th October 2025 
 

 

Dream, Aspire, Succeed 

 

Dear Parents/Carers 
 
I would like to start this newsletter by congratulating our new Year 6 House and Sports Captains. Well done to 
Rowe, Belle, Callie and William for being successfully elected as our House Captains, and Elizabeth, George, 
Harley and Roman for being elected as Sports Captains. I am sure they will be fantastic in their respective roles 
for each house. I would also like to mention the many children that had the confidence and courage to deliver 
speeches. It was an extremely tough choice for those voting and everyone who gave a speech should be 
extremely proud of themselves. There are also a number of other roles available for those wishing to have a 
pupil leadership opportunity. 
 
We were very pleased to receive a visit this week from an Early Years Advisor from Oxfordshire County Council, 
who spent the morning visiting our Reception and Preschool. She gave some glowing feedback and felt it was 
a privilege to visit such a wonderful setting. She was hugely impressed with how routines and learning were 
already clearly embedded, which is to the credit of our skilled practitioners in this crucial part of the school. We 
want children to get off to the very best start in their education and it was lovely to receive this feedback. 
 
Thank you to all the parents that attended our Year 1 Phonics Information Evening. The intention for these 
meetings is to help secure the connection between school and home learning by ensuring parents are fully 
informed. This included the systems for when books and other resources come home, how to support children 
at home, and how to prepare for the Phonics Screening towards the end of Year 1. If you missed this evening 
and would like any more information about this, please do contact the Year 1 teachers via the office. 
 
This week has been Mental Health Week, with today being World Mental Health Day. The children had an 
assembly at the beginning of the week all about the importance of mental health and ways to maintain positive 
mental health. Then during the week, the children have carried out activities in class relating to this very 
important aspect of personal development. 
 
Thank you to everyone who has supported our Book Fair this week. There is nothing like purchasing a brand 
new book, and it has been lovely to see so many children proudly clutching the new additions to their book 
collections! Every sale contributes towards a total amount raised for the school, and every purchase is greatly 
appreciated. I will let you know the total in the next newsletter. 
 
We have now had one of our Taster Sessions for new Reception parents and children and one Open Day, with 
our next Taster Session tomorrow morning. Please do keep spreading the word about Rush Common School 
with anyone looking for a school place next September, as word of mouth is so important for us.  
 
Finally, may I wish everyone a safe and enjoyable weekend, as we look towards the final two weeks of this half 
term.  
 
Kind regards 

 

Kristen Fawcett   

 
Headteacher 



  
    

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
                 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

   School Dinners  
The cost of school dinners this 
term is £2.80 per day. 
Payment for school dinners 
can be made via ParentMail. 
Meal choices must be made at 

least 3 days in advance.                               
                                    

 

               

Homework Champions 

 

Dharun        3CM 

Ella              3CM 

Marcus         3CM 

Juliet           3CM 

Abel             3CM 

Chester         3HC 

Lena            3HC 

Emilia         3HC 

Jacob           3EG 

 

 

Alex              4TJ 

Darcy           4TJ 

Neev             4TJ 

Jerome         4TJ 

Issy               4TJ 

Fred             4TJ 

Violet             5SC 

Theodore       5SC 

Beatrix          5SC 

James    6EP  

William         6JN  

James            6JN  

George           6JN 

Badminton Tournament 
Congratulations to Elizabeth in Year 6 who 
participated in the Oxfordshire Junior County 
Restricted Badminton Tournament on 21st and 22nd 
September.  
 She won a: 
·        Gold medal for the girls doubles U12 category 
·        Gold medal for the mix doubles U12 category  
·        Bronze medal for mix doubles U14 category 
(this is one age group above her age category) 
Well done on your achievements Elizabeth! 
 
 

https://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwiIr-Ts1-vaAhUGsxQKHee9BuQQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=https://st-augustines-hythe.kent.sch.uk/kent/primary/staugustines/site/pages/schoolinformation/schooldinners&psig=AOvVaw2yWOScyqYLiu9sCr8yj_nF&ust=1525510561407106


  
    

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 



  
    

 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 



  
    

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 



  
    

 
 

 
 
 
Dates for your diary 2025/2026 
 
 
Show Racism The Red Card Day Friday 17th October 
 
Year 1 Dinosaur Workshop Monday 13th October 
 
Road Safety Week Week of the 20th October 
 
FoRC Second Hand Uniform Sale Tuesday 21st October 2.30pm -3.30pm 
 
End of Term 1a Friday 24th October 
 
Start of Term 1b Monday 3rd November 
 
Author Visit Years 4,5, and 6 Wednesday 5th November 
 
Year 4 Ufton Court Information Evening Wednesday 5th November 
 
Year 5 Museum Trip Thursday 6th November  
 
FoRC Firework Night Friday 7th November 
 
Parents’ Evening Week of the 10th November  (Days and times tbc) 
 
Anti Bullying Week Week of Monday 10th November 
 
Odd Socks Day Monday 10th November 
  
Children in Need Day Friday 14th November  
 
Year 6 STEAM Museum Trip Monday 17th November 
 
Year 3 Ashmolean Museum Trip Tuesday 2nd December 
 
Year 4 Ufton Court Residental Monday 8th – Wednesday 10th December 
  

KS1 Nativity Performance Tuesday 9th  and Thursday 11th  December at 2.15pm      
 
Year 6 Curriculum Assembly Wednesday 10th December   
 
Christmas Jumper Day Thursday 11th December    
 
Reception Nativity Performance Monday 15th  December at 2.15pm and Tuesday 16th 

December at 9.15am 
 
Christmas Dinner Day Wednesday 17th  December                                       
 
End of Term 1b  Friday 19th December at 1.30pm 
 
Start of Term 2a Monday 5th January 2026 
 
Year 4 Curriculum Assembly Thursday 29th January 2026 at 9.00am 
 
Year 5 Curriculum Assembly Thursday 5th February 2026 at 9.00am 
 
End of Term 2a Friday 13th February 2026 
 
Start of Term 2b Monday 23rd February 2026 
 
Travelling Book Fair Tuesday 3rd – 6th March 2026 
 
World Book Day Thursday 5th March 2026 
 
Year 2 Trip to Cotswold Wildlife Park Wednesday 11th March 2026 



  
    

 
 

 
 
Parents’ Evening Week of the 16th March (Days and times tbc) 
 
Weight and Measure Programme (Reception      Wednesday 18th March 2026 
And Year 6 Children Only) 
 
Red Nose Day Friday 20th March 2026 
 
Year 2 Curriculum Assembly  Tuesday 24th March 2026 at 2.30pm 
 
Science Fair Thursday 26th March 2026 
 
End of Term 2b Friday 27th March 2026 at 1.30pm 
 
Start of Term 3a Monday 13th April 2026 
 
Year 5 Liddington Residental Wednesday 15th – Friday 17th April 2026 
 
Year 6 SATs Information Evening Thursday 16th April 2026 at 5.00pm 
 
May Bank Holiday (children not in school) Monday 4th May 2026 
 
Reception Trip to Roves Farm Wednesday 6th May 2026 
 
KS2 SATs Week Week of the 11th May 
 
Whole School Picnic and Open Afternoon Friday 22nd May 2026 
 
End of Term 3a Friday 22nd  May 2026 
 
Inset Day (Children Not in School) Monday 1st June  2026 
 
Start of Term 3b Tuesday 2nd June 2026 
 
Class Photos Thursday 4th June 2026 
 
Phonics Screening Week of the 8th June 2026 
 
Vision Screening (Reception Children Only) Thursday 18th June 2026 
 
Year 6 Call of the Wild Residential Monday 29th June – Friday 3rd July 2026 
 
Move Up Morning Wednesday 8th July 2026 
 
End of Term 3b Friday 17th July 2026 at 1.30pm 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



  
    

 
 

 
 
 
Local Community News 
 
Please note items and events detailed below are for information purposes only. Rush Common School do not 
endorse or make recommendation      
 

                    
                             

                     

                                                                                                                                                                          

                              



  
    

 
 

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



  
    

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Dear Parent / Carer 

 

As Autumn approaches and the mornings and evenings get darker, parents and children walking to 

and from school need to be even more aware of the potential dangers they face as pedestrians and 

the importance of wearing bright or reflective clothing to make it easier for other road users to see 

them. 

 

It is never too early to start talking to your child about road safety as, having a good understanding 

of road safety skills, could one day save their life. 

 

Our Footsteps guide will give you some ideas of how to begin to support your child in developing 

the decision-making skills that will help them become a pedestrian able to keep themselves safer 

when they eventually walk to school or a friend’s home independently. 

 

If they are ill-prepared, children are more likely to be killed or injured in a road traffic incident, as 

seen by the fact that the number of child pedestrians injured rises significantly around 10 -12 years 

of age – the time at which they begin to go out unaccompanied by adults.  

 

The Footsteps programme is simple to use as it can be carried out in normal everyday situations 

such as walking to school or to the local shops. Rather than telling children what to do, you are 

encouraged to ask lots of open questions to make the children think about the decisions they are 

making. Making these decisions safely, while in the company of a supporting adult, will mean they 

will be better prepared for dealing with roads and traffic once they begin going out on their own. 

 

Learning to cope with traffic is a practical skill, which cannot be learnt in the classroom. As parents 

/ carers, you are the best people to help your child develop this knowledge as you spend the most 

time out and about with them.  

 

Please follow the link to the Footsteps guide Footsteps and start giving your children the skills and 

knowledge they will need to stay safer on our roads.  

 

Remember – Be Bright Be Seen. 

 

 

Oxfordshire Fire & Resue Service Road Safety Team 

Oxfordshire County Council  

 

 
 

 

https://www.oxfordshire.gov.uk/sites/default/files/file/fire-and-rescue/Footsteps-Parents-guide.pdf

